MEMO

Date:
September 25, 2009
To:
ASAA Member Schools

cc:
Alberta Volleyball Officials Association (AVOA)
From: 
ASAA Executive
Re: 
New Volleyball Net Rule 2009/10
The ASAA would like to bring the following information to the attention of all our member schools. Volleyball Canada has adopted a new net rule for the 2009/10 season and it is important that all schools and especially volleyball coaches take the time to read and understand the new change. The easiest way this change will be implemented is through due diligence and proper education of the officials – which is already in progress, players and coaches.

Net Fault Rule 2008 – 09

11.3.1    Contact with the net by a player (rule 11.4.4) is not a fault, unless it is made during the action of playing the ball, or it interferes with the play. (Rules 11.4.4 and 24.3.2.3)

Net Fault Rule 2009 – 10

11.3.1    Contact with the net by a player (Rule 11.4.4) is not a fault, unless it interferes with the play.

11.3.2    Players may touch the post, ropes, or any other object outside the antenna including the net   

  itself provided that it does not interfere with the play.

11.3.3    When the ball is driven into the net and causes it to touch an opponent, no fault is committed.

11.4.4    A player interferes with the opponents play by:

· touching the top band of the net or the top 80cm of the antenna during his/her action of playing the ball or 

· taking support from the net simultaneously while playing the ball or

· creating an advantage over the opponent or 

· making actions which hinder the opponents legitimate attempt of playing the ball.

The easiest way to explain the rule is the fault only occurs at the top of the net (the band), if the player makes contact with the net while in the action of playing the ball.  Any subsequent contact with the net either before or after the playing action does not result in a fault. 

The training video used internationally for the adoption of this rule is attached.  Please take the time to view the video at: http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Y2ijNc_3vCU
Remember it is the responsibility of all coaches to educate themselves and their players in order to ensure a successful transition.

